Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875 June 5, 1985

Dear Member:

It's that time again to enjoy the summer peace and quiet and relaxation at the Lake.

The annual meeting will be held on Saturday, July 6, 1985, at 6 p.m. in the basement of the West Glover Church. Supper starts promptly at 6 p.m. Please bring a casserole, dessert, or other outstanding culinary achievement to share with others.

The enclosed agenda will be followed. Although we thought State funding would not be available, we have been encouraged to submit a request for continued assistance. At this writing, the amount available (if any) is not known.

Regarding the Barber property, we have a tentative offer which will have been discussed by the executive committee. Its recommendation will then be presented at the annual meeting.

There are no reports of "break-ins" at the cottages.

Mark your calendar for our social meeting on Saturday, August 3, at 6 p.m. Same place. This will be your second opportunity to reveal your culinary expertise.

Enclosed is a form to be returned with your dues check. It will save time and confusion if you mail in the check now rather than paying at the annual meeting. Also, there is a line for you to enter date or dates you are willing to help with weed-cutting. We need your support! An hour or two will help.

Remember the song "Meet Me At The Fair?" My song is "Meet You At The Lake!" Please come to the meetings! See you soon!

Singerely,

Gerald W Anderson, President

Enc.